Oifig an tUas. Pat Bennett, Office of Mr. Pat Bennett,

Priomhoifigeach, Eagraiocht Cdram Chief Officer, Midlands Louth
Slainte Pobail, Lar Tire, An L4, An Mhi © Meath Community Health
. e .. Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhise Slainte, Organisation, Health Service
Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhise Sldinte Oifig Cheantair, Béthar Ardéin, An Executive, Area Office, Arden
Health Service Executive Tulach Mhér, Co. Uibh Fhaili. Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly

t: 057 9359787/774 {: 057 9359787/774
¢: 057 9358065 #: 057 9358065
“B: CHO8@hse.ie “B: CHOS8@hse.ie

8" july, 2019

Mr. Sean Fleming T.D.,
Dail Eireann,

Leinster House,
Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

Re: Parliamentary Question - 26466/19

To ask the Minister for Health the number of persons on the waiting list for residential care for adults
with an intellectual disability in County Laois in each of the years 2008 to 2018, in tabular form; and if he
will make a statement on the matter. -Sean Fleming

Dear Deputy Fleming,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above
Parliamentary Questicn, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

| can confirm that the number of persons on the waiting list for residential care for adults with an
intellectual disability in County Laois is currently 24.

In 2017, the introduction of a disability supports application management tool ensured that there is a
consistent approach to the management of emergency residential supports. While adoption of this tool
ensures that individual needs are prioritised and aligned to future emergency placements, these are
unfortunately contingent on funding being available to establish such placements. At this time there is no
additional funding available to secure residential placements for those on the waiting list for residential
services.

Please note that this list inciudes zli those requesting emergency residential places and also those who have
been identified as requiring a residential place in the future.

| trust the above is in order but please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any further queries in
this regard.

Yours sincerely,

Pat Bennett
Chief Officer CHO Area 8



